
 

 

Jefferson County, Nebraska 

September 12, 2025 
 
 
Project: DPS-48(25) PWF Road; C.N. 13598 
 
Dear Stakeholder: 
 
Jefferson County, in partnership with the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), is planning to 
improve approximately seven miles of PWF Road from 575th Avenue to 582nd Avenue. 
 
The planned improvements include pavement removal and reconstruction, culvert removal and 
replacement, box culvert construction and utility relocations. The bridge over Indian Creek would also 
be repaired with this project. 
 
The project would be constructed under full closure. The designated detour route would use 573rd 
Avenue, U.S. Highway 136 (US-136) and SW 61st Road (Odell Road). Construction could begin as 
early as summer 2027 and be completed in fall of 2028. 
 
More detailed information is provided with the enclosed fact sheet. Please contact me if you have any 
questions or if you would like to request more information.    
 
Sincerely,  
 
 

Mark Schoenrock 

Chairman, Jefferson County Board of Commissioners 
402-793-5585 
jeffco1@jeffersoncountyne.gov 
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